January already! Only 2 more field trips for this season after this month’s trip.

Make the most of your membership and come along for the fun of group birding.
KOS trip to Mere Sands Wood near Ormskirk and Lunt Meadows, Merseyside

Meet 10.00 am Sat 13th January 2024 at Mere Sands Wood then at 13.00 at Lunt Meadows. Lunt Meadows car park closes at 17.00.
You may wish to come along for just half a day. It’s up to you! 
Leader: karina.stanley@ntlworld.com
Both reserves are run by Lancashire Wildlife Trust
Mere Sands Wood for the morning visit. We’ll take lunch here and a toilet stop before going on to Lunt Meadows. 
There is no toilet at Lunt Meadows. It’s about 35mins away from Mere Sands Wood.
Mere Sands Wood | Lancashire Wildlife Trust (lancswt.org.uk)
 Woodview,  Holmeswood Road, Rufford L40 1TG
 A good selection of wildfowl and woodland birds can be found on the reserve which is surrounded by farmland where I saw large flocks of winter thrushes and wagtails as well as a Kestrel and Buzzard on my recce. Other highlights were Goosander and Little Egret and a wide variety of waterfowl.

There’s a decent sized coffee shop with a large amount of seating and gives good views of some water areas.

Toilets are good. Around the water are several reasonably sized hides and viewpoints which will fit us all. There is limited seating in some of the hides. Paths are good, even surfaced and not full of puddles. They are wide enough for us all to walk together. Dogs are allowed on leads.

Number plate recognition is in operation in the car park which costs £4 (cash or card accepted). No further entrance fee. No blue badge holder reductions.

Here’s the map but it is slightly out of date for the hides.
n7197 - Mere Sands Wood Map (lancswt.org.uk)
Lunt Meadows | The Wildlife Trust for Lancashire, Manchester and North Merseyside (lancswt.org.uk)
Lunt Road, Thornton, Liverpool,Merseyside,L29 8YA @1pm

Lunt Meadows has been a regular field trip venue for KOS and this time we will be visiting in the afternoon to give us more chance of seeing owls. On my recent recce visit I also saw 6 Goosander, 2 Marsh Harrier and as dusk approached, 3 Woodcock took off while the rain became more horizontal and, bizarrely, a Cetti’s warbler called.!

Recent sightings include Peregrine, Barn Owls, Richardson’s Cackling Goose and Green Winged Teal. Sheila has already added these latter two species to her year’s list.

The hide is still open (if you know the lock code) and the car parking is free.

BUT there are no toilets atm and there is a short pot -holed temporary road which cuts the corner to the car park behind what will be a new Learning Centre supported by the National Lottery Heritage Fund.

I’d be delighted to know if you plan to join the group on the 13th January. Thanks.
